

June 18, 2021

To: YMCA of the Foothills Board of Directors, Staff and Members

From: Vince Iuculano, Chief Executive Officer

Re: Masking Requirements for June 21st

Public Statement via Social Media, E-Mail and CEO Newsletter

## Hello YMCA of the Foothills Family

With updated guidance out of Sacramento on June 17<sup>th</sup> in which the CDC, California State Health Department, Los Angeles County Public Health and Cal OSHA are now all in alignment, I wanted to share with you the updated health & safety standards the Y has adopted so that we can continue providing an impactful experience for you our members, participants, and staff.

On June 21st, this is what you can expect at our three YMCA's, our licensed Learning Tree Preschool, and all offsite camp locations:

- Masks will be required for all unvaccinated members, participants, and staff in all INDOOR settings and will include licensed onsite childcare classrooms and all offsite summer camp program locations/multi-purpose rooms.
- Masks will continue to be required for all staff and participants, regardless of vaccination status, in all licensed early childhood education settings and all K-12 youth programs (sports, camps, enrichment).
- Masks will not be required, but encouraged, for all fully vaccinated members, participants, and staff either INDOORS or OUTDOORS.
- By not wearing a mask, you are **self-attesting** to being fully vaccinated.

The reservations system through our app will continue to be required to access the swimming pools and group exercise classes regardless of being indoor or outdoor.

A reminder that per HIPPA medical information such as vaccinations are confidential and should not be discussed with co-workers or members. Any concerns you have should be directed to our HR department.

Thank you for your understanding.

Vince Iuculano
Chief Executive Officer
YMCA of the Foothills